
                                  
 
 
CAMRIN KEENE MEMORIAL GIFTS 
A memorial gift has been received by the academy in memory and honor of Camrin, given by family members, 
in the amount of $1,000.  We have also received from school parents a $250 gift for the Neil Goslen 
Scholarship Fund in memory of Camrin.  We appreciate so much the loving thoughtfulness of these gifts toward 
the academy and especially toward Camrin's family.  After some thought and consultation with the family about 
something of a more permanent nature that could be done with the undesignated gift that would benefit the 
school, the board has approved the following idea.  Two 8' commercial grade steel mesh, thermoplastic coated 
picnic tables would fit nicely, one on each side of the covered sidewalk where dismissal takes place each 
afternoon.  These tables would be available in warm weather for a class to eat lunch or snack outside.  They 
would also be available for CDC teachers to enjoy their break outside.  The extra heavy-duty tables guaranteed 
against breakage for 20 years are priced at just over $1,000 each, plus shipping.  Knowing how much Camrin 
loved the outdoors and the zoo trip with his classmates in early October, we felt this would be a suitable way to 
honor his memory.  A plaque would be attached to the tables.   
Parents and students are invited to contribute additional memorial gifts to help purchase the 2nd table in 
memory of Camrin.  All checks should be made to NGCA and are tax deductible.  A list of donors (without gift 
amounts) will be shared with the family.  Thank you for helping us honor the memory of this student we loved 
and now miss so much.   
 
EXTENDED CARE ~ NOV 22 
Extended care will be offered next Wednesday, Nov. 22.  The cost is $20 per child ($10 for a second child).  
Students may be dropped off at the cafeteria prior to 8 am and at the youth building after 8:00.  School lunch is 
included or students may pack a lunch.  Care will not be offered on Thursday or Friday 
 
INCLEMENT WEATHER PLAN 
When it becomes necessary to close or delay school due to inclement weather, announcements will be made on 
our website, www.neighborsgrove.com, as well as FOX 8 and WFMY News 2 by 6:00 AM.  If it is a difficult 
call, we will post “Decision Pending” on our website and make the call by 6:30.  Should school not be delayed 
or cancelled, but the roads in your area are not safe, tardies will not be counted and absences will be excused.  If 
school has begun and the weather necessitates closing, an announcement will be made on the same stations.  
Please pick up your child as soon as possible.  **NO after school care will be provided on those days.   
 
GET CANCELLATION AND DELAY ANNOUNCEMENTS IMMEDIATELY! 
There is no need to wait for the TV scroll to come around or worry about a power outage or internet connection.  
Sign up with EZ Texting and you will receive a text as soon as a school decision is made.  If you would like to 
receive our texts, please text the keyword EZFOT22485 to 31-31-31.  This will allow our texts to be delivered 
to your phone.  When you receive a text, it will show as being sent from 313-131.  EZ Texting has an anti-spam 
policy so you will not receive unwanted spam nor will your information be shared with anyone.  If you signed 
up last year and your number has not changed, you are “good to go.” 
 
SCIENCE CLUB WILL MEET THURSDAY IN MRS. LEVEILLE’S ROOM UNTIL 4 PM. 
 
DISCOUNT CARD/PRETZEL & CHILI TICKET MONEY DUE ASAP 
 

 


